Prospect High School PTSA Meeting Tuesday, January 12, 2016, 7pm

Welcome and Introductions

- Lubna Sheet called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. Seven people were present. Thomas motioned to approve the minutes and Ms. Hanson seconded it. All were in favor.
- Student Council Representative Kaveri (ASB President)
 - Make-a-Wish has been changed to March 4th and will be called Winter Wishes. They are collecting wishes for it.
 - o PTSA will donate \$2600 toward Winter Wishes.
 - The district had a 15 minute fundraiser to raise funds for the district wide service community event. They raised about \$600.
 - This Saturday at Del Mar from 9-12 they will be making lunches for those in need for Kids Against Hunger.
 - o Prom is April 30th at Club Auto Sport.

Principal Report

- There will not be any renovations until summer. Since the different parts of construction have to be coordinated, they have postponed it until it can be done together.
- \circ We are having our first Student Recognition on February 5^{th} during Study Hall.
- It will be a school wide assembly in the gym.
- We will put out a survey for students to take in study hall. Teachers and administrators are trying to gather more

Treasurer Report

- We received \$395.60 from Cisco matching and \$81.06 from Save Mart.
- o We reimbursed seven teachers for their min-grant.
- o There is a balance of \$26,341.26.
- o Thomas is preparing the audit that needs to be completed.
- A receipt was turned in for reimbursement for AP Night tonight.

• District Representative Report

- The district has hired someone for IT to approve using a Twitter account.
- Any school post on Twitter goes to the activities director and then through the new IT employee.
- The district has been brainstorming ways to reach parents.

- Teacher Mini Grants
 - Seven teachers have been reimbursed for their purchases totaling \$2,336.13.
 - o We are waiting for receipts from two more teachers.
- Parent Education Nights
 - We are trying to plan a night for our March 8th meeting.
 - Ms. Hanson will talk to the policemen that are on sight this week about speaking to parents about the new drugs and what to be aware of.
 - Daniel Puder is an option for an assembly with students next year addressing cyber-bullying.
- 8th Grade Parent Information Night
 - o It is on Monday, February 8th from 6-8pm.
 - o We will have a PTSA table set up there.
- Next meeting will be February 9, 2016 at 7pm.